
February 6, 2024 

The Honorable Mike Johnson     The Honorable Steve Scalise 
Speaker of the House      Majority Leader 
U.S. House of Representatives    U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C.      Washington, D.C. 

CC: Chairman James Comer, Chairman Jim Jordan  

 

Dear Speaker Johnson and Leader Scalise, 

We are alarmed by reports that the Biden administration has told the Washington, D.C. Medical 
Examiner’s office that the administration has no further use for the bodies of the five babies who 
have become known in the pro-life community as the “D.C. Five.” The Medical Examiner’s 
office has informed Thomas More Society Senior Counsel Martin Cannon that it will dispose of 
the bodies this Friday, February 9, 2024, unless a court intervenes. The D.C. Five are five 
children aborted by late term abortionist Cesare Santangelo at the Washington Surgi-Clinic. Their 
bodies were discovered nearly two years ago by pro-life activists outside of the abortion clinic.  

Members of the U.S. House of Representatives and the United States Senate immediately called 
on the Department of Justice and the City of Washington D.C. to conduct full investigations into 
the deaths of these unborn children. When no autopsies occurred, Ob-Gyns looked at the pictures 
and evidence available and determined it was likely that federal laws had been violated in their 
deaths—the Partial-Birth Abortion Ban and the Born-Alive Infants Protection Act. Despite this, 
the Department of Justice has allegedly refused to conduct investigations and is now seeking to 
destroy the evidence of such wrongdoing. 

We call on the House of Representatives to immediately intervene to demand these bodies are 
not discarded before the proper autopsies and investigations have occurred. Additionally, we urge 
Members of Congress to offer their voice to speak out about the five innocent unborn children 
whose lives were brutally taken just three miles from the House chamber.  

The D.C. Five deserve justice and the Department of Justice must cease covering up potential 
evidence of infanticide and partial-birth abortion in our nation’s capital. 

Sincerely, 

Susan B. Anthony Pro-Life America 

Thomas More Society 

Progressive Anti-Abortion Uprising 

March for Life Action 

Family Research Council 

National Right to Life Committee 

https://chrissmith.house.gov/uploadedfiles/04.08.22_doj_letter_on_partial-birth_abortion_.pdf
https://www.lankford.senate.gov/wp-content/uploads/media/doc/Lankford%20Letter%20to%20Bowser%20and%20Contee%204.5.22.pdf
https://s3.amazonaws.com/pub-attachments/2b28e394-7e3e-449b-9227-836af7261329.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=S2pccwibRo4


The Heritage Foundation 

Americans United for Life 

CatholicVote  

Concerned Women for America Legislative Action Committee 

American Center for Law and Justice 

Advancing American Freedom 

Students for Life Action 

Live Action  

Family Policy Alliance 

Life Legal Defense Foundation 

Radiance Foundation 

Stand True Pro-life  

Secular Pro-Life 

Cincinnati Right to Life 

Protect Life Michigan  

Family Life Council, Inc.  

Citizens for a Pro-Life Society 

The Center for Medical Progress 

LifeNews.com 

Good Counsel 

Pro-Life Michigan 

S.M.A.R.T. Women's Healthcare 

The Christian Defense Coalition 

Stanton Public Policy Center 

The Restoration Project 

iRapture.com 

Issues4Life Foundation 

The White Rose Resistance 

Charles Camosy, Professor of Bioethics and Humanities, Creighton School of Medicine 


